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ESF 2023 Scholarships Supported by
Rotary

The Emergency Services Foundation has entered a partnership with Rotary to support the
longstanding ESF scholarship program. ESF has granted around 150 scholarships since 1988 to
provide recipients with funds to cover the expense of travel to advance their knowledge and
expertise.

The ESF scholarship program enables people from across the Victorian emergency services the
opportunity to undertake a study tour that will lead to improvements in Victoria’s emergency
management sector. The tours provide valuable opportunities for self-enrichment, knowledge, and
experience in an area the recipient is passionate about. Both paid staff and volunteer members of
ESF’s member agencies can apply and have undertaken tours.

Research areas that address ESF’s focus on the prevention and early intervention of mental ill
health are encouraged, however any other topic which has the potential for sector wide benefit will
be considered.

Peter Romanis from the Victoria Police Major Collision Investigation Unit has recently returned
from a study tour to the United States where he sought to understand how the issue of
compassion fatigue is addressed. Peter will present the findings of his work through a webinar in
the new year.

According to Peter, ‘Embarking on this study tour has been an incredible opportunity to deepen my
understanding of compassion fatigue, as | have had the privilege of meeting experts in the field
and immersing myself in a positive and enriching experience.’

ESF scholarships are not for completion of tertiary or other qualifications. They are for informal
study through learning from subject matter experts and leading practice. Scholarship awardees
prepare a structured written report of their study and its findings, making recommendations for the
translation of knowledge to the sector.



The partnership with Rotary builds on strong collaboration between the two organisations at the
local level, through Tony’s Trek early in 2023, and the new Rotary Emergency Services
Community Awards. The partnership will help fund two additional scholarships in 2023.
Applications for these are now open, and close on 19 November. Scholarship recipients become
ESF Alumni and are encouraged to maintain their association with the ESF and support its work.

The application process is not onerous and details can be found here.

More information on the ESF scholarships funded by Rotary



https://esf.com.au/our-research/esf-scholarships/
https://esf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/IFF-water-sup-G-Parker.pdf
https://esf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/IFF-water-sup-G-Parker.pdf
https://esf.com.au/our-research/esf-scholarships/

